Andy Beshear
Governor

Kentucky.gov

April 7, 2025

Commissioner Max Fuller

Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction

500 Mero Street, First Floor
Frankfort, KY 40601

Re: Waiver of Permit and Inspection Fees

Dear Commissioner Fulier:

Boone National Guard Center
100 Minuteman Parkway
Frankfort, KY 40601-6168

Eric Gibson
Director

Pursuant to KRS 39A.070(3) and Executive Order 2025-095 paragraph 6, the Division of Emergency

Management requests a waiver of the following:

Any fees required by the Kentucky Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction for a B1 or a B2
seal inspection of travel trailer units (TTUs) that are purchased and/or acquired by KYEM for use in the
Commonwealth Sheltering Program which was activated on February 14, 2025 and April 4, 2025 to
provide temporary shelter for disaster survivors impacted by severe storms, straight-line winds, flooding,

landslides, and mudslide affecting the Commonwealth.

Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

< ’bﬁ
Eric Gibson
Director

Kentucky Division of Emergency Management
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